
 
 

 

Youth Minutes 

6-17-19 

 

Present: B. Bieder, L. Council, N. Sala, J. Thomas, S. Woods 

 

Absent: M. Davila, J. Kuhl, J.Onwu 

 

 

 

The committee read the letter to the Chancellor and unanimously approved.   

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Youth & Education Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10 that a letter be written to Commissioner Richard Carranza and signed by 

the Chair of the Youth & Education Committee concerning the May 2019 District Science Fair 

and that this be forwarded to the full Board for approval.” 

 

The Truman Beacon received 3 responses, none of which were viable. 

 

The RFP will be re-issued in September. Montefiore-Mosholu was unable to submit a proposal due to 

the principal refusing to give them a letter. The committee will look further into this matter. 

 

A lengthy discussion ensued with regard to the committee’s future plans. The members will submit 

items for the agenda before the September meeting. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

Bob Bieder 

  



 

 
 

 

 

Richard Carranza, Chancellor 
New York City Department of Education 
Tweed Courthouse 
52 Chambers Street 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Chancellor Richard Carranza: 

We are writing today to extend our congratulations to Superintendent Dr. Erika Tobia and Deputy 

Superintendent Jennifer Joynt on the success of the first annual District 8 Science Fair. The fair 

presented over 95 projects from the District 8’s 39 schools. 

As chair of the Bronx Community Board #10’s Youth and Education Committee I was extremely 

impressed by the projects and the students’ abilities to present their work. 

I was also impressed by the ceremonies, the presentation of arms by the students of PS146, the 

performance by the choral students of PS72 and the dance performance of the students of MS448. 

I also had the opportunity to visit the BIOBUS which gave the students and families an opportunity to 

experience science in a different way.  

The joy of learning was evident on the faces of the students, families and teachers who were thrilled 

to be a part of this wonderful event. 

Community Board #10 looks forward to continuing to work with Dr. Tobia and all of the schools within 

our service area. 

Sincerely, 

 

Robert Bieder, Chair 

Youth and Education Committee 

 
 

 


